
Holy Family Parish Council Meeting Minutes – June 22, 2020


Attendees: Deacon Pat Wright, Jackie Mudd (Chairperson), Helen Arnold, Jim Gast, Becky 
Morris, and Randy Thomas. 

 

Absent: Fr. George Munjanattu, Pat Carrico and Nikki Gordon. Theresa Meehan has resigned 
from the Council. 


Deacon Pat opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with a prayer. 


1. E-Giving – This is now a line item in the bulletin in the Stewardship section.  ACTION 
ITEM: Jackie Mudd requested Deacon Pat identify % of members that donate through E-
Giving.      


2. Summer festival (picnic) – The picnic has been canceled for this year due to: no large event 
gaming license; the Archdiocese discouraging large events, and; no feasible way we could 
determine how to hold safely. The Finance Committee has developed a 3-Phase plan to 
hopefully offset the revenue from this event.  The Parish Council concurred with this plan.  


Phase 1 - A special festival/picnic offering where parishioners might donate an amount 
similar to what they would have spent at the picnic with a goal of $10,000. 


Phase 2 – Continue the 50/50 Raffle, including second and third place prizes. The parish 
share would be $5,000 if all tickets are sold. The date of the drawing now set for October 31, 
2020.  


Phase 3 – Some type of fundraising events in September/October (example: fish fries) with 
goal to raise $20,000.  


3. Masses – Sunday Masses will be held in the church starting the weekend of 6/28. Saturday 
Masses and weekday Masses will be held in the gym.  (Chairs will be changed out each time 
in the gym.)  Sanitizing, masks and social distancing still required. 


4. Saffin Center – Parish Council discussed feasibility of keeping the Pepsi cooler in the gym.  
Pepsi contacted Deacon Pat and requires a minimum order to allow Holy Family to keep the 
cooler.  Deacon Pat priced the “minimum order” versus possible purchase of our own cooler 
(when required in the future).  Best financial decision is to return the cooler to Pepsi.   
ACTION ITEM: Parish Council requested Deacon Pat to send Pepsi a letter to remove the 
cooler. 


5. Other items – The carpet and plank floors have been completed on the first floor of the 
rectory, while the carpet was removed from the stairs and the treads refinished.  The leaks 
along the bell tower have been fixed.  No further leaks identified with latest rains. Replacing 
the rectory windows budgeted for 2020/2021 for the fall.  A new sign along the front is 
budgeted for spring 2021. 




Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. with a prayer by Deacon Pat. Next meeting scheduled for July 
27, 2020. (Minutes submitted by Becky Morris.)  


